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LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME (LGPS) INVESTMENT POOLING: SPRING
2017 PROGRESS REVIEW

Thank you for your reports on progress to 31 March and updates to our officials on
developments since then. We have been pleased to see that most pools in development
have been moving at pace towards becoming operational, including launching procurements
for pool operators and, where new operators are being established, making key senior
appointments and preparing applications for Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) authorisation.
We have also been pleased to note progress in some pools towards your ambitions on
infrastructure investment, with some significant new funding committed this year. We are
well aware of the substantial demands on your staff and resources required to deliver the
progress already made and the challenges still to be overcome in order to deliver, and we are

grateful to all those involved.

However in some areas we have not yet received the assurance we require. We have made
clear that all funds must fully participate in a pool and all pools must have an FCA authorised
operator. In order to achieve the maximum savings, funds must invest through the pools,
with minimal exceptions where there is a value for money case, and they must delegate
manager selection to the operator. Our officials will of course continue to engage with funds
and pools where there are outstanding issues over the summer. But if we are not satisfied
that there is a clear path and timetable for delivery, the Department for Communities and
Local Government will consult on further action, including use of the powers available.

We will expect a further report on progress to 30 September from all pools in October. At
that time we will want to see further details of savings achieved and planned, as well as plans
for reporting, including on fees and net performance by asset class, and for increasing your

infrastructure investment in line with your ambition.

We remain committed to this vital long term change programme in order to deliver improved
net investment performance and capacity to invest in infrastructure, and to protect the
sustainability of the LGPS for the benefit of its members. We look forward to working with



you to bring the first stage of the reform to a successful conclusion with the establishment of
pools across the LGPS.
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